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We got married in October of 2017, and began our journey to become a family in 2018. Our first pregnancy ended abruptly in August of 2018 at 11 weeks due to a miscarriage. After much thought we decided to try again to become a family. January of 2019 we got the exciting news, we were again pregnant. In April of 2019, we got the fantastic news we were having a beautiful baby girl. We were beyond excited! Five months later while attending our weekly appointments we were hit with tragic news. Our sweet Riley Jane was no longer with us due to cord failure. Also due to unforeseeable complications, we are no longer able to have a child of our own. 
Adoption was always a part of our plan. We have always said "Every child deserves a loving family".  Although we wanted to have a child biologically, God had different plans. So our adoption story starts now, we cannot wait to meet you!!
